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February 6, 2023

TO: Mayor Jerry L. Demings
—AND-
County Commissioners

FROM: Tim Boldig, Interim Directd%

Planning, Environmental, and Development
Services Department

CONTACT PERSON: David D. Jones, P.E., CEP, Manager
Environmental Protection Division
407-836-1406

SUBJECT: March 7, 2023 — Discussion ltem
Environmentally Sensitive Lands Acquisition Annual Report

Orange County has been acquiring Environmentally Sensitive Lands (ESL) through its
Green PLACE Program since the mid-1990s. Since the program'’s inception, over 28,000
acres of ESL have been acquired. The importance of continuing to acquire additional ESL
is supported by the Mayor’s Transition Team Report and the Sustainable Operations &
Resilience Action Plan, which includes a goal to preserve an additional 23,000 acres of
ESL and increase County natural land assets by 2030. Acquisition of ESL will ensure that
Orange County remains an ecologically, economically, and socially resilient community,
and is a key element of the County’s smart growth vision.

Administrative Regulation 11.07.01, paragraph II.A.4 indicates that a report on the status
of the ESL acquisition program will be prepared for the Board on an annual basis. This
discussion will include an overview of the Green PLACE Program; an update on the
recently activated Green PLACE Advisory Board; an overview of the process for
identifying and acquiring ESL; and a summary of the ESL lands evaluated, appraised,
and purchased since the Board approved $100 million in funding for ESL acquisition in
the fiscal year 2021/2022 budget.

This item is for informational purposes only; no action is required.
DDJ/JVW:ik/js

Attachment






MESSAGE FROM THE

Mayor

Greetings!
Welcome to the 2022 Orange County Green PLACE Annual Report.

Since assuming office as Mayor, I've heard from many of you who
support taking bold action to build a more vibrant and sustainable
community. | believe that protecting our natural resources benefits
us today with cleaner air, lakes, and rivers and leaves a legacy for
future generations. ‘

To that end, | am delighted to share with you the progress of

the Green PLACE Program, one of the County’s most impactful

conservation initiatives. In 2021, the Board of County Commissioners

(BCC) committed to an ambitious goal of acquiring an additional -
23,000 acres of environmentally sensitive lands by 2030. In

addition, the Board approved an impressive 100 million dollars to

be set aside for preserving our natural resources and protecting the

diverse flora and fauna that call Orange County home.

The accomplishments of the Green PLACE Program are primarily
due to the support of partner organizations and the dedicated
staff at the Orange County Environmental Protection Division.
They manage the complexities of land identification, evaluation,
acquisition, planning, restoration, and management with
professionalism and conviction. Their hard work helps ensure a
better future for all of us.

[am proud of the progress this initiative has made for our community.
However, | know the best is yet to come, and the steps we are
taking now will have lasting positive impacts on Orange County.

Sincerely,

Jerry L. Demings

Orange County Mayor

2 | 2022 Green PLACE Program




































